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The importance of sleep studies in improving the health indices of a
nation
Sleep quality has been considered as one of the most important
parameters of good sleep health. A recent study [1] conducted on
Singapore residents identified the different correlated (sociodemo-
graphic) factors of poor sleep outcome using the Pittsburg Sleep
Quality Index (PSQI), which is a well accepted technique to study
sleep in a large population [2]. The study links poor sleep with a
marked decrease in health outcomes; importantly, metabolic syn-
drome, multimorbidity and mental health issues. It is also linked
to unhealthy lifestyle practices such as smoking and excessive
alcohol consumption.

The strength of the study lies in the inclusion of various ethnic-
ities and groups across the country. Similar studies with regional
modifications need to be performed in other countries to find out
the modifiable factors that can help in improving quality of sleep
as well as overall health of the population. Inclusion of sleep med-
icine specialists at district/county-level hospitals would further
enhance the health indices significantly in the coming years.

The recent advancements in artificial intelligence based trackers
and diagnostics bring a lot of hope for affordable sleep health
improvement applications [3]. Ethical data collected through actig-
raphy and other affordable techniques could bring a massive
change in understanding sleep health at global level. As a caution,
we also need to be careful about the application of technology to
certain groups vulnerable to sleep disorders like older population,
people with mental disorders or other medical conditions. The psy-
chological stress due to misdiagnosing someone with a sleep disor-
der should also be considered while informing the analytical
results.
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